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THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK
“What the mind can conceive it can achieve”

Napolen Hill

[image: image7.wmf]
WHOLE SCHOOL

[image: image8.wmf]
[image: image9.wmf][image: image10.emf]
[image: image11.emf][image: image12.emf]
[image: image13.emf]
[image: image14.jpg]



[image: image15.emf]
Music Activities, Autumn Term 2013

Email alisonbutler@gatton-park.org.uk for information about all music activities, including lesson requests and theory book orders.

Please email me to sign up for Wind Band, Orchestra, Jazz Ensemble, String Ensemble, Theory, Boy Band, KS4 Girls Vocal.  

Pupils should sign up for Song writing, Voice Project, Percussion Ensemble, Beginners Guitar Club, Ukulele Club, Musicals Club and Instrument Practice Time through the online system in boarding houses.

All other activities are either drop-in or can be booked a week in advance.

*KS2 pupils by invitation only

ORT = Open Rehearsal Time

IPT = Instrument Practice Time (only for those pupils who have individual lessons)

Senior boarders who wish to practise at weekends should speak to me personally.

Junior Music Activities, Autumn Term 2013

	
	Mon
	Tue
	Wed
	Thur
	Fri

	12.30-1
	Wind Band*
	ORT
	ORT
	ORT
	Grade 1 Theory

	4-5
	Orchestra
	String Ensemble*

Musicals Club (3/4)
	Voice Project (5/6)
	Percussion Ensemble

Ukulele Club (5/6)
	Exam coaching

	5-6
	
	Grade 2/3 Theory
	
	
	

	6-7
	
	Rank-Weston support
	
	
	Rank-Weston support


Senior Music Activities, Autumn term 2013
	
	Mon
	Tue
	Wed
	Thur
	Fri

	Lunch
	Wind Band
	Jazz Ensemble
	Boy Band
	KS4 Girls Vocal

Studio Time
	Grade 1 Theory

	4-5
	Orchestra
	String Ensemble

Studio Time

Song writing

Beginners Guitar
	Voice Project

IPT
	Percussion Ensemble

Ukulele Club 

Beginners Guitar
	Exam coaching 

IPT

	5-6
	Studio Time
	ORT

Grade 2/3 Theory

Band Club
	Studio Time
	ORT
	Exam coaching

	6-7
	Studio Time
	
	Studio Time
	
	

	7-8
	ORT
	
	ORT
	
	ORT
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The following trips/visits are now on Wisepay, with spaces
	DATE
	TRIP
	AUDIENCE
	COST

	Sunday 15th September
	Chessington Theme Park
	KS2 & KS3
	£12/£18 (dependent on age)

	Tuesday 17th September
	Windsurfing
	KS5
	£17

	Wednesday 18th September
	Dinghy Sailing
	KS4
	£17

	Sunday 29th September
	Birdworld
	KS2 & KS3
	£6.50

	Thursday 3rd October
	Macbeth
	Years 9 -13
	£10

	Monday 2nd December
	Charlie and the Chocolate Factory 
	Years  7-10 & 12-13
	£10


Any queries please email btp@gatton-park.org.uk Consent forms should be emailed to lyndsaylove@gatton-park.org.uk 

Chaplain’s 300: Via viatores quaerit!

As this year’s school journey loomed, I thought of journeys in one of the world’s greatest cathedrals. As part of its 950th birthday, a huge circular font has appeared at the west door. Around it are words in four languages. The clumsiest are English and Spanish: ‘I am the way which seeks travellers’, ‘Soy el camino buscando viajeros’. Latin is more concise: Via viatores quaerit – ‘the road looking for travellers’.

What nonsense is this? Roads do not seek drivers or pedestrians. Whether we seek by instinct or sat nav, it is the other way about. It is we who search out routes in life, and very frustrating it can be too. If only the ways through would occasionally seek us out. It would be a change.

These words are a paradox, often grasped better by children than adults. When Jesus Christ disappeared permanently from the earth, his actions were rapidly continued by a new community – the church. They became known as ‘the Way’. Like Resistance agents, they were hunted down, tortured, murdered. They needed secret words, secret signs (like fish or bread) to recognise each other safely.

To be Christian was to be on ‘the Way’. The great Founder could no longer be seen, but his gifts and universal knowledge were alive and well in a new and dynamic community. Millions queued to join it.

Authentic spiritual and religious awareness is a magnet. Pope Francis has it. The Dalai Lama has it. Some Chief Rabbis show it. You may well have been touched by it in men and women with or without titles. They are universal. Their attitude embraces the poor. They are people of peace. They bring simplicity out of what looks complex.

All who set out on this path rapidly recognise others, for it seeks its travellers. Via viatores quaerit. The world needs this strand of wisdom and community as never before. Education touched by it transforms. It cannot, however, happen by accident.

PSJ
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Dear Parents/Guardians

I would like to welcome you and your children to our school, especially the new families joining the Junior school this year.   

Flexi Boarders 

Pupils should be in the Junior playground by 8.25am, when the children will line up before going to their classrooms for registration.  

Please note that there is no supervision within school before 8.25am.  Could parents and children please refrain from entering the school before then; this includes bringing bags or music instruments to put away in the lockers.  Thank you. 

At the end of the school day pupils can be collected from the playground at 3.35pm. Pupils will be going to 5T to wait for parents in case they are 5-10 min late.  After 3.45pm they should be collected from the boarding house. 

Pupils must not wait for parents in the car parks, on roads or by the school gates.

If for any reason your child is unable to attend school please inform Fiona Mallinson in the Junior School office 01737 649027 each day of absence. On the child’s return to school a letter should be brought in giving the reason for absence. 

Holidays are at the Head of Junior School’s discretion and either a holiday form or an email should be sent at least 7 days in advance. Due to the pressures of end of Key Stage SATs examinations leave for year 6 students will only be granted in exceptional circumstances. No leave will be granted during the week of the examinations (week beginning 12 May 2014).

Swimming Lessons

Every class will have swimming lessons once a week taught by Mr Raeburn and Mrs Rice.  These lessons will take place during the school timetable and students will have to bring their swimming kit in their swimming bag.  Black swimming costumes will be enforced, full swimming costume for girls, trunks for boys and swimming hats will be compulsory.
Autumn Term Interim Assessments

The Autumn Term Interim Assessment reports will be sent home towards the end of the Autumn Term.  A full academic report will be sent home towards the end of the Summer Term.

Prep Policy

I have enclosed the Junior School Prep Policy for your information. Please read it carefully as it outlines the expectations for both children and parents.

Social Meeting for Junior School Parents

On Saturday 14 September from 10.00am – 11.00am we will be holding a social meeting for parents. This will be an opportunity for you to meet your child’s class teacher and other parents in the Junior School.  Coffee and biscuits will be provided in the Performing Arts Centre and then you will be invited to join your son/daughter’s class teacher for a brief meeting where the expectations and curriculum for the year will be outlined.
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I hope you have had a restful summer and are ready to support your children during the school year.  If you have any concerns please do not hesitate to contact me on 01737 649047.

Yours faithfully

Mrs I Salman

Head of the Junior Department

PARENTS SOCIAL MEETING

Saturday 14 September 2013

Name of Child ___________________________ Class ______________

I / We will be able to attend the Parents social Meeting on Saturday 14 September 13  

Signed_________________________Parent/Guardian

 Dates for your Diary - Autumn Term 2013
Saturday 14 September – Years 3 to 6 Parents Social Meeting 10.00am – 11.00am
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Saturday 28 September - Open Day 9.00am until 10.30am
Saturday 5 October – Open Day 9.00am until 10.30am 

Parents Evenings

Tuesday 23 October – Parents Evening for Flexi Boarders/Day Boarders 4.00pm – 6.00pm    
         

[image: image26.emf]Friday 25 October – Parents Evening for Boarders 4.00pm – 6.00pm    

Friday 25 October 3.30pm – Break up for Half Term

 Sunday 10 November 4:00-6:00pm Boarders return to RW after Half Term 

Monday 11 November 8.30am - Lessons begin 
Saturday 23 November – Friends of RAAS Christmas Fayre
Wednesday 4 December – West End in Schools Pantomime Aladdin

 Friday 6 December – 7.00pm Christmas Play 


Saturday 7 December – 9.30am Christmas Play

Assemblies for the Autumn Term

Please Note: All assemblies both individual classes and the weekly Rank-Weston House assembly will take place at 8:35am in the PAC.  

The dates for the class assemblies are subject to change so please check with your child’s teacher nearer the time if you intend to come and watch.  


6L - Wednesday 18 September 8:35am

6B - Wednesday 25 September 8:35am

5T - Wednesday 2 October
8:35am 

5C - Wednesday 9 October
8:35am

4H - Wednesday 13 November 8:35am

      3C - Wednesday 20 November 8:35am

Wednesday 18 December 3:30pm Break up for Christmas Holidays
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Spring Term

                     Boarders return on Tuesday 7 January 4-6pm

Lessons begin Wednesday 8 January 8:30pm 

SENIOR SCHOOL
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YEAR 10/11/12/13(KS4/KS5) EXTRA CURRICULAR
4 – 5PM ACTIVITIES – AUTUMN TERM 2013

Monday:

KS2-5  PRODUCTION REHEARSALS – STAGE/PAC (E.LOVE) 4-6pm

KS5     PSYCOLOGY                               - ROOM 18  (S.SHAW)

KS4/5  ORCHESTRA                               - BOTHY (AJ.BUTLER)

YR 12  GEOGRAPHY DROP IN(3.45pm) - ALEX HO. ICT (A.VAUGHAN)

KS4/5  HORSERIDING(Paid activity)    - STABLES (I.ECONOMOU)

YR 11  RUGBY                                          - TOP FIELD (M.JONES)

KS4     GCSE ART                                     - ART ROOM (M.RADFORD)

KS5     FITNESS TRAINING                    - FITNESS SUITE (D.BLACKPOOL )

KS4     SPANISH CLINIC                         - CLASSROOM(J.SAMPIERI)

KS4     TECH CLUB                                  - TECH ROOM (K.O’FLYNN)

KS5     ELLA4 STUDY SUPPORT           - ROOM 9(A.BAKER)

KS4/5  BTEC SUPPORT                           - ROOM 8(L.LAWRENCE)

Tuesday:

KS4/5  SONG WRITING                           - BOTHY (M.GILYEAD)

KS4     OPEN LIBRARY                           - LIBRARY(A.MacDERMOTT)

KS5     PHYSICS SOCEITY                      - SCIENCE LAB (N.O’DONNELL)

KS4/5  STRING ENSEMBLE                    - BOTHY (AJ.BUTLER/J.SAMPIERI)

KS4/5  STUDIO TIME                               - BOTHY(BEN GOLDING)

KS4     BEAD CLUB                                   - CORNWALL HO.(H.UTTING)

Yr 11  GEOGRAPHY DROP IN(3.45pm) - ALEX HO. ICT(A.VAUGHAN)

KS4/5  HORSERIDING(Paid activity)     - STABLES (I.ECONOMOU)

KS4/5  EXAMS GROUP REHEARSAL   - STAGE/PAC (E.LOVE) 4-6PM

YR 11 SCIENCE RESEARCH SKILLS   -  ALEX HO. ICT (S.McGUIRE)

KS5    BADMINTON                                  - SPORTSHALL(M.RADFORD)

KS4/5 GREEN POWER CAR CLUB        - TECH ROOM (C.BAKER)

Wednesday:

KS4/5  VOICE PROJECT                          - BOTHY(AJ.BUTLER/B.GOLDING)

KS2-5  PRODUCTION REHEARSALS   - BOTHY(E.LOVE) 4-6PM

KS4     GOTHIC FILM/MEDIA                - ROOM 7  (A.PHILLIPS)

KS4/5  SWIMMING TRAINING              - POOL (J.RAEBURN/K.RICE)

YR 10  RUGBY                                            - TOP FIELD (D.STEPHENS)

YR 10/11 DEBATING CLUB                     - ROOM 5 (H.STEVENSON)

KS4/5  HORSERIDING(Paid activity)      - STABLES (I.ECONOMOU)

KS4      GCSE ART                                      - ART ROOM(M.RADFORD)

KS5     FITNESS TRAINING                     - FITNESS SUITE (N.TAYLOR)

YR 13  GEOGRAPHY DROP IN (3.45pm) – ALEX HO. ICT (A.VAUGHAN)

KS5    CHEMISTRY SOCEITY                 - KENT HO ICT (W.TRUTER)

KS4    HISTORY                                          - HISTORY CLASSROOM(M.LOVEDAY)

KS4/5 CITIZENSHIP/SOCIOLOGY         - ROOM 16(T.BELLABY)

            PSYCHOLOGY Appointments     

Thursday;

YR 10 DUKE OF EDINBURGH(Bronze)  - ACTIVITIES HUT(MR FREDDIE + TEAM)

YR 11 DUKE OF EDINBURGH (Silver)      - ACTIVITIES HUT – Starting in OCTOBER

KS4/5 PERCUSSION ENSEMBLE            - BOTHY(M.GILYEAD)

KS3-5  PRODUCTION CREW                     - STAGE/PAC (E.LOVE) 5 – 6PM

KS4/5 HORSERIDING(Paid activity)        - STABLES (I.ECONOMOU)

KS4     GCSE ART                                        - ART ROOM (M.RADFORD)

YR 10  HOCKEY(boys & girls)                   - ASTRO TURF (Z.SHIMMIN)

KS5      TECH CLUB                                    - TECH ROOM(C.BAKER)

KS4      ICT & COMPUTER SUPPORT    - ICT 1(O.BAXTER)

Friday:

Yr 10 GEOGRAPHY DROP IN(3.45pm)   - ALEX HO. ICT (A.VAUGHAN)

KS4/5 EXAM COACHING(Music)             - BOTHY (AJ.BUTLER)

KS4/5 RUGBY 1st XV                                    - TOP FIELD (D.SWANN)

YR 11 GCSE FILM                                       - ROOM 5 (H.STEVENSON)

KS4    GRAMMAR CLUB                            -  ?  (G.BOOTH)

KS4/5 PRACTICE TIME                              - BOTHY(L.FISHER)

YR 10 GIRLS FOOTBALL                          - CAGE(N.LANGTON)

KS2-5  PRODUCTION REHEARSALS      - STAGE/PAC (E.LOVE) 4-6PM
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Attendance Issues – Penalty Notices





Please be aware that The Education (Pupil Registration) (England) (Amendment) Regulations 2013, which becomes law on 1st September 2013 state that Headteachers may not grant any leave of absence during term time unless there are exceptional circumstances. The Headteacher should determine the number of school days a child can be away from school if leave is granted. 





In accordance with the above Regulations, requests for leave of absence are treated sympathetically, but only in exceptional circumstances can they be approved. The policy of Surrey County Council to which this school has agreed, states that parents who take their child out of school for five days or more during term time, without the authority of the Headteacher, will each be liable to receive a penalty notice. Penalty Notices will be issued by the Local Authority. 





The penalty is £60 is paid within 21 days of receipt of this notice, rising to £120 if paid after 21 days but within 28 days of the notice. If the penalty is not paid in full by the end of the 28 day period the Local Authority must prosecute the recipient for failing to ensure regular school attendance under section 444 Education Act 1996.





Please be aware that each parent is liable to receive a Penalty Notice for each child who incurs unauthorised absences, for example, if there are two parents and one child, each parent will receive one penalty notice. If there are two parents and two children incurring unauthorised absences, each parent will receive two Penalty Notices, which in this case would amount to £120 each if paid within 21 days. 





Penalty Notices may be used by the Local Authority in the following circumstances:- 





When a pupil is stopped during school hours by the Truancy Team, and there is a history of unauthorised absence, a warning letter will be sent to the parents informing them that their child’s attendance will be monitored for the following 15 school days. If there are further unauthorised absences, a Penalty Notice will be issued.





Where a parent is failing to ensure their child’s regular school attendance, and is failing to engage with any supportive measures proposed by the school or Education Welfare. Before a Penalty Notice is issued, the parent will be sent a formal warning of their liability to receive such a notice. 





Therefore, from the 1st September, any requests for pupil absences during term time must be made in writing to the Headmaster using the relevant form, a copy of which can be found on our website � HYPERLINK "http://www.raa-school.co.uk/information_for_parents.asp" ��http://www.raa-school.co.uk/information_for_parents.asp� please return all completed forms to � HYPERLINK "mailto:pa2head@gatton-park.org.uk" ��pa2head@gatton-park.org.uk� 





Gary Bendall


Senior Assistant Head 





Gatton Walk





This Saturday, 7th September, Year 7 will be going on a walking tour of Gatton Park. They should wear a school polo shirt, tracksuit bottoms (or similar) and trainers. They will need a pen and pencil. All students will register as normal before going to the Dining Room. We will be finished for 12pm. 





Parents/guardians and siblings are welcome to join us, (and dogs so long as on a lead and well behaved). Please email me in advance (� HYPERLINK "mailto:annevaughan@gatton-park.org.uk" ��annevaughan@gatton-park.org.uk�) so that I can cater accordingly. On the day, sign in at reception and come along to the Dining Hall to meet your son/daughter’s group. There will be refreshments and a talk from the Head in the Dining Hall at the end – dogs cannot come to this, so I suggest you park near Gatton Hall or St Andrew’s car park.





Anne Vaughan


Head of Geography 





Free Judo Trial Lesson





Judo at RAA has been very successful with many children competing at Surrey Youth Games and other events. Judo at RAA is from Westcroft Judo Club Coaches � HYPERLINK "http://www.westcroftjudo-nork.co.uk" ��www.westcroftjudo-nork.co.uk� British Judo Association registered. Come along and have a go in the Dance Studio after lunch. 





Y3 & 4 Thursday 12th September


Y5 & 6 Friday 13th September


Y7 upwards Wednesday 11th September 4-5pm 





Joining letters will be handed out on the day should you wish to continue.





Westcroft Judo Club 





149 SW London ACF host Russian Cadets from Tambov





In the first week of the summer holidays, the RAAS ACF hosted for the second time a group of eight cadets and two staff from Tambov, Russia. The first couple of days were spent sightseeing in London. Fire Power Museum, Tower of London, Army Museum and the Air Force Museum were just a selection of the things we did.


 After that we spent three days at Crowborough Army Training Camp in Sussex. Here we participated in all sorts of activities for example; crossing a river as a team, first aid training, firing live rounds, survival skills, laser quest and knocking down targets with paint ball rifles. As Russians do not really play golf we gave them a taster session and due to there being no tennis courts in Tambov City they all picked up a tennis racquet for the first time. 


To cap off an action packed week we ended up having a relaxing day in Brighton. I guess it will be our turn to go back to Russia next. If there is any other student who is a member of either another Air, Sea or Army Cadet Corps, please let me know. A huge thanks goes to the work and effort also put in by Cadet Corporal Aaron Rowe who gave up a weeks holiday and participated in all of the activities. 





Ian Rowe





Skype Update





I am delighted to announce that we are in the process of rolling out a further two Houses that can offer Skype to our Boarders. 





Both Cornwall and Edinburgh now have this facility and a further communication will go out shortly to parents of the pupils residing in these houses regarding this wonderful facility. 





Gary Bendall


Senior Assistant Head





Lost Property





Please ensure all clothes/shoes/personal items are clearly labelled. This will help us in returning items to their rightful owners. 





Free School Meals





Surrey County Council through Babcock 4S provide a simple service to process claims for free school meals by checking entitlement via a secure government website. As we are a Boarding School, records about provision of free school meals are used for statistical purposes only. An excellent school lunch is always provided for every pupil. Free school meals are part of the formula that the Department for Education use to calculate the funding available to pupils and we are therefore very keen to maximise this.





In order to qualify for free school meals, the parent/guardian must be in receipt of at least one of the qualifying benefits, set out by Surrey County Council. Please see the School’s website under ‘Information for Parents’ for our guidance letter and application form � HYPERLINK "http://www.raa-school.co.uk/information_for_parents.asp" ��http://www.raa-school.co.uk/information_for_parents.asp� 





If you are eligible for free school meals, please complete and return the application form to the School Office by Friday 20th September. If you are already in receipt of free school meals then you do not need to re-apply. 








Prep





Key Stage 3





Prep projects are set in Years 7, 8 & 9 for all subjects other than Mathematics, English, Science and Modern Foreign Languages who each set approximately 1 hour per week – see separate timetable for relevant days for each year and tutor group. In addition Design Technology will set four preps throughout the year to correspond to the D&T subject rotations.





Prep projects are designed to take approximately 4-6 hours and will usually be handed out on a Monday morning and are due in the following Friday – giving the pupils up to 11 days to complete.  Prep Projects are handed out via form tutors and are also available from the Learning Platform.





The prep projects are designed to allow pupils time to explore and think about issues in greater details.  The projects are split into separate tasks and extension activities are often included.  Pupils should ensure that tasks are completed before they look at extension activities and will be encouraged to plan their time over the full number of days to ensure that the Friday deadline can be met.





Form tutors will be looking at and signing prep diaries each week in Key Stage 3.  We would ask that parents also regularly check and sign diaries to acknowledge the work completed.  House staff will do this for boarders.





Any queries about prep please do not hesitate to contact me at � HYPERLINK "mailto:kathrynhobbs@gatton-park.org.uk" ��kathrynhobbs@gatton-park.org.uk�, or, � HYPERLINK "mailto:Garybendall@gatton-park.org.uk" ��Garybendall@gatton-park.org.uk� for Learning Platform access.








Key Stage 4





In Years 10 and 11 pupils will be set at least one prep every week for each examination subject, Maths, English and Science will set two preps per week (see separate timetable for relevant days).  In Year 11 all work this term is leading to the mock examinations which will be held in the week beginning 2nd December 2013.





Kathryn Hobbs – Deputy Head.








Music department news





Music lessons begin next week. Pupils should have collected their timetable cards today (Friday 6th September). Please check that your child knows when their lesson is and let me know of any concerns. Payment should be made directly to the instrumental teacher. Ensemble rehearsals also begin next week; please see the attached timetable for more information.





Instrument cases should be labelled with your child’s name. Pupils are welcome to store their instruments in The Bothy, but please be aware that this is entirely at your own risk.





Theory classes are available this term at Grades 1, 2 and 3. Please pay for the relevant book on Wisepay by Weds 11th September.





Please visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.facebook.com/RAASmusic" \o "http://www.facebook.com/RAASmusic" �http://www.facebook.com/RAASmusic� to read about our plans for this term. We will be posting suggestions about how to improve instrumental practice, which may be of use to parents as well as pupils! We hope that you will ‘like’ the page and contribute your own ideas.





Alison Butler


Director of Music


� HYPERLINK "mailto:alisonbutler@gatton-park.org.uk" \o "mailto:alisonbutler@gatton-park.org.uk" �alisonbutler@gatton-park.org.uk� 








Welcome Back





Welcome back to all our Boarders and Flexi Boarders. We are so pleased to have all the new students joining us, especially all the new Y3’s who have been working very hard and settling in very well this week. Mrs Clark is extremely pleased with their behaviour and is looking forward to much more throughout the year! Keep up the good work!





Mrs Salman


Head of Junior School





School Photos





School Photos – individual and sibling – will be taking place on Wednesday 25th September. If you require sibling photos, please contact � HYPERLINK "mailto:jojacobs@gatton-park.org.uk" ��jojacobs@gatton-park.org.uk� stating the pupils full name and year group.





 Can parents please ensure all pupils are wearing correct uniform especially if they have P.E first thing on September 25th. 





Jo Jacobs


Secretary to SLT





Drop Off Zone





Please could we remind everyone that all Senior Pupils should be dropped off in the morning at the drop off area in St. Andrews Car Park. Cars should not be taken any further into the school site.


Kathryn Hobbs


Deputy Head 





Could you please complete the attached reply slip for the Parent Social Meeting confirming whether you will be able to attend and return it to the Junior School Office as soon as possible so that we know how many parents to expect.  Alternatively you may email Fiona Mallinson with your reply – � HYPERLINK "mailto:fionamallinson@gatton-park.org.uk" ��fionamallinson@gatton-park.org.uk�





Sports Fixtures





The new Sports Fixture System is available on our website on the Information for Parents page – � HYPERLINK "http://www.raa-school.co.uk/information_for_parents.asp" ��http://www.raa-school.co.uk/information_for_parents.asp� this should tell you everything you need to know abut dates, times and venues for matches. Please note that fixtures will no longer be added to the school calendar. 





First Week in Rank-Weston





Lots of new children and new staff have been getting grips with life in the House. Luckily the existing children, with the help Mrs Mac and Susan, have been great in helping us settle in and get to know our way around.





On the first morning the new Head of House proudly led the children from the House up to school. All was going well until a young voice shouted from the back "Mr Stafford, the junior school is this way".





On Wednesday Miss Vaughan took us all to Priory Park. We played in the park, as well as football, Frisbee, hoopla and rugby, as well as playing with three dogs we took with us. We all had an ice cream.





We are looking forward to the weekend when Mr Freddie has organised a Cinema night in the PAC. There are also lots of other activities on Sunday.





John Stafford


Housemaster Rank-Weston








Uniform





Full School Uniform is required including a blazer. A jumper is optional. At times when the weather is warmer, teachers will be mindful during lesson time. 





Drama Department News





Lamda Coaching – open to all pupils Y3-13


We offer small group lessons with a professional coach, working towards graded Speech & Drama exams. These sessions are extremely useful for developing young people’s physical and vocal communication skills, and at the higher levels, LAMDA awards carry UCAS points. For further information, please email Mrs Love.





Fight Club – open to all pupils Y10-13


Starting in January, we will be recommencing our annual one term course in stage combat, run by a professional stage combat instructor and fight co-ordinator. It takes place 6-8pm on Monday evenings and as of this year; the course will culminate in an exam/performance which will result in pupils over the age of 16 being awarded a BADC Foundation Certificate (internationally recognised as a professional industry qualification). Fight Club is open to all pupils in Y10-13. This is a paid activity and the cost will be dependent upon uptake. To register interest (without commitment in the first instance), please email Mrs Love ASAP. 


Emma Love


Head of Drama


� HYPERLINK "mailto:emmalove@gatton-park.org.uk" ��emmalove@gatton-park.org.uk� 





Prep Diaries





A Prep Diary has been given to each of the pupils. We have a limited stock this year and therefore any lost ones/diaries covered in graffiti will need to be replaced at a cost of £4 per diary. 





Could you also please check your child’s diary to ensure they are on task with their individual prep deadline. 





Gary Bendall


Senior Assistant Head
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